
Park Committee Meeting 7-8-15 

Meeting called to order 7:02pm. Present: Dean Wallen, Jaynie Wells, Bob Trentman, John Sambo 

Excused Tom Roewe 

Guest: Bob Buechler, Hannah Sambo 

John moved to accept minutes from previous meeting. Bob second. Motion passed. 

Communications –  

 Motion made by Bob, Second by John to continue SIPRA membership. 
o Jaynie sent email to Dave requesting him to forward schedule and pay dues $25.00 

 St. Clair County application was mailed to the Township 6-10-2015, no action taken by Dave 
Barnes.  

Loop Creek Park –  

 Light district says when we have a plan they can light the park 

Centennial Park –  

 Light district gave us a form to send to the power company to replace light pole 

 Flooding continues  

 Parking lot still needs to be upgraded 

 Bob Buechler flooding has been all the way to the parking lot 
o Mulch still being applied 
o Where the volunteers cleared, is now a marsh. This will be a recurring situation, as the 

park is in a flood plain 
o Dave has asked Bob about expanding the parking lot, said will possibly get a grant to 

expand and replace the parking area 
o Bob expressed his concerns he has been told not to work with Swansea 

 Jaynie will get another map for Centennial Park 

Good of the committee –  

 Looking for more committee members 

Motion to adjourn Dean, second Bob 

 Meeting adjourned 8:13pm 

Next meeting 8-12-15 7pm 

 

 

 

 


